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Local decisions: a fairer future for social housing

Response by the Civil Justice Council

1. The Civil Justice Council (the CJC) was established under the Civil Procedure Act 1997 as an independent public body whose function is to oversee the civil justice system and to recommend appropriate reforms to government. In this regard, it acts as the leading civil justice think tank and watchdog in England and Wales.

2. The CJC recognises that any legislative changes will have a significant impact upon the operation of the civil justice system. It further recognises that legislative changes are a matter for Parliament. However it welcomes the opportunity to respond to this consultation. 
3. The CJC notes that it has previously supported changes proposed by the Law Commissions. It has previously recorded, and reiterates, its concern that these have not been implemented.   
4. Insofar as the present consultation is concerned the CJC is particularly concerned that a proper impact assessment of the proposals should be carried out, in order to consider their effect on the accessibility, fairness and efficiency of the civil justice system and in particular listing and hearing housing cases. The likely effect upon County Court housing lists and the resource implications are potentially considerable. Any impact assessment is likely to assist in dealing with the Council’s concerns.  

